Minutes December 10, 2008
Board of Public Works and Safety

The Board of Public Works and Safety met for a regular meeting, Wednesday, December 10,
2008, at 8:30 a.m., in the City Chambers, 3" floor, City Building, Logansport, Indiana.

Silent Roll Call was taken by Clerk Treasurer Bland. Those present were Mayor Fincher, Deputy
Mayor Klinck and Joe Casalini. Others present: Building Commissioner Hostetler, Code
Enforcement Officer Dee Hileman, and Police Chief Rozzi. Deputy City Attorney Lisa Traylor-
Wolff was present.

Media: Kevin Smith, Pharos Tribune.

Public: Stan Williams, Planning Director, Zoning Administrator Gary Scagnoli.
Minutes from December 3, 2008 accepted as presented on a vote of 3-0.

Claims of $323,225.57; approved as presented.

Change to the Agenda: -0-

Old Business: Discussion on applications for Corridor Enhancement payments resolved in that
claims issued by Stan Williams, Planning Director, should be paid by the end of the 2008. A
meeting between Deputy Mayor Klinck and Mr. Williams will be held in the near future to
determine the amount of said claims.

New Business:

Code Enforcer Officer Hileman presented her weekly report. The following address (es) is
(are) recommended for the Logansport Street Department for cleanup at a rate of $250.00 per
hour plus a $50.00 Administration and $50.00 fine: Per Mayor Fincher; 1220 Liberty Street. No
action was taken on 422-1* Street, Marie and Gabriel Lopez. Recommendations and report
passed on a vote of 3-0.

Building Commissioner Hostetler delivered his weekly report. The department has collected
$155.00 in various fees during the past week. A certificate of occupancy was issued for
McDonald’s McCafe at 3201 E. Market Street. Property located at 134 W. Linden Ave is

declared an Unsafe Building due to a fire. The recommendation(s) and entire report is accepted
on a vote of 3-0.

From December 15" through December 19" BCA Consultants and their subcontractor, Bo-Lan
Construction, will be demolishing the small structure at the rear of the Richardson’s Dry Cleaners
building located at 608 E. Broadway. Board of Public Works and Safety gave permission to close

the alley north of Broadway Street between 6™ Street and 7" Street to all traffic for the duration of
the project.

Permission was granted to Roosters and Logan Baseball Association for a roadblock this week-
end. The purpose of the roadblock is to establish a financial fund for needy families. Application
and proof of insurance are in the Mayor’s Office.

Fire Chief McMinn’s November activity report was read into the Minutes by Board of Public
Works and Safety member Joe Casalini.

Police Chief Rozzi presented the police department’s November activity report.



Other Business:
Board of Public Works and Safety members thank Police Chief Rozzi for his excellent service to
The City of Logansport. Well wishes were expressed by all.

There being no further business: Adjournment: 8:55 a.m.
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